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Angelus Letter

28 May 2020

Thursday of the Seventh Week of Easter

2 DAYS UNTIL OUR FIRST SUNDAY MASS

Dear Parish Family,

I am woefully behind answering emails.  There always seems to be something more immediate that demands attention away from sitting with the computer.  My goal today is to answer emails and prepare for the 4:30 Mass which will require some modifications of rites that were not designed for COVID.  Also on the docket today is a Parish Council Zoom meeting and getting our newest seminarian resident Joseph settled in.  I asked him to write a short introduction about himself for you:

Hello everyone

My name is Joseph Truong Viet Ho, and you can call me Joe. I am twenty-nine years old and came to the United States from Vietnam almost two years ago. My home parish is Saint Boniface in Cleveland.  I am a seminarian at Saint Mary Seminary for the Diocese of Cleveland. I am still learning English while taking pre-theology classes at the seminary. This summer, I am lucky to be sent to stay in your parish. Father John Valencheck and Father Anthony Simone are the great priests. I hope that I will learn a lot here not only the language but other things such as culture, parish activities, and getting to know people. 

I am a kind of athletic person. I enjoy playing soccer, volleyball, and ping pong…Also I would like to get involved with other activities in the parish. Staying in your parish is a new experience for me. I hope that with your help, I will have a wonderful summer and keep growing in discernment on my vocation.

Thank all of you for welcoming me. 

Joseph. 

Welcome Joseph!  Please say a prayer for him and for all of the seminarians staying with us and for those of the parish who are considering religious vocations.

$390.000.00+

This dollar amount represents scholarships and awards our eighth graders earned toward their high school education. These dollars were earned through high achieving scores on high school placement tests, outstanding written essays on scholarship applications and the many donors that value a catholic education and want to see our St. Sebastian Parish School students continue down that path in high school.  Congratulations to our students, their families, and to our outstanding faculty and staff!

Yesterday we also celebrated the 14th annual Pass-It-On Ceremony in which the 7th graders wish the graduating class blessings as they move on to another school and the 8th graders pass to those who will be filling their shoes the responsibility of leadership. 

FIRST COMMUNION

We have been having a difficult time determining what to do about First Communion this year.  Communion is about deepening a relationship in a most intimate way with a Person.  In many ways, it is like a nuptial relationship.  In fact, Scripture uses the idea of marriage as the primary symbol of God’s relationship with His people.  This is why our young persons are dressed up in ties and scaled back wedding dresses.  This is how seriously we take this relationship.

But even weddings have not been handled universally the same over the past few months.  Some have determined that nothing is more important to them than entering into this deeper relationship and so have forgone the parties and large Mass so that they could begin this next stage of their life together.  Others have seen this as a celebration which they wish to share with the greater community and so have postponed their date so that they could celebrate more fully.

What is the “right” answer?  There isn’t one.  In light of some of the desires of individuals that have come in, we may offer more alternatives (something else that needs to be determined today.)  Keep an eye out.

REMOVE FROM YOUR CALENDAR

The Akron Pops were hoping that they would still be able to have their outdoor concert on our grounds in July.  Yesterday, Lynn informed me that they have officially cancelled due to a number of factors including the inability to get together and practice.  

WHAT TO WATCH FOR TOMORROW

What should you expect for Masses on the weekend?  I am giving the world (Diocese and Governor) the chance to send me memos today clarifying, changing, re-imaging their directives and then we will make decision concerning the weekend.  My plan is to inform you of what we will be doing in tomorrow’s letter.

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: 

The Caufield Family, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Mary Kay McCarron, Pamela Oliver, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, John Schultz, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.
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Glorious Saint Sebastian, you who had
great courage, help us to be winesses
of Jesus before this unbelieving world
as you have brought others to Chrit
Help us to have the love of neighbor
that you had and to give ou lives for
our brothers, even in difficulies and
dangers.

Help us to have faith i the pains of ife
as you endured cruel maryrdom.
Protect al soldies, miltary and police.
against every danger in their work.
Protect all nations against wars,
hunger and pestience.

Intercede for the grace that  need.

[Mention your ntention here...]
Amen.




